Objection from Mid Sussex District Council (MSDC)

County Council Response:
Upon considering the District Council’s concerns it is accepted that the current
resources available for parking enforcement in Mid Sussex cannot accommodate
additional patrols in Hassocks. This issue was initially discussed with Hassocks
Parish Council, who believed that the current level of enforcement in the village
would be sufficient to adequately enforce the new restrictions and were prepared
to accept that no additional enforcement resources would be requested unless
further resources become available in future.

It was therefore proposed to install the scheme as advertised, accepting that no
further enforcement would take place. This approach was discussed with the
Director of Highways, Transport and Planning at the County Council, who was
concerned that people regularly parking in Hassocks would soon realise that the
new restrictions were not being strictly enforced and simply ignore them. This
would lead to complaints from residents and re-open the resourcing problems
highlighted in MSDCs correspondence. There was also concern that installing
restrictions without providing adequate enforcement would bring the parking
operation into disrepute.
Further discussions identified that the issue causing most concern for the MSDC
enforcement teams was the introduction of restrictions prohibiting waiting
between midday and 1pm on lengths of various roads in the village. This
restriction would require enforcement officers to be present at a very specific
time each day, which is not practicable with other commitments around the
district.
It is therefore proposed to remove the proposed restriction prohibiting waiting
between midday and 1pm from the scheme, with the exception of the northern
end of Woodlands Road, where the restriction is considered necessary for local
reasons.
MSDC confirm they will retract their objection if the scheme is modified in this
way, provided it is accepted that no additional enforcement resources can be
provided as a result of the new restrictions being installed. A copy of their letter
to this effect is included below:

